SANDY COMMUNITY LIAISON FORUM

Minutes of a Meeting of the Sandy Community Liaison Forum held on Monday 3rd April 2006, in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 pm.

PRESENT

District Cllr P.N.Aldis (Mid Beds District Council – Chairman)
Cllr M Pettitt (Sandy Town Council)

Cllr M McMurdo (Sandy Town Council – Substitute for Cllr C Osborne)

District Cllr A Gammell (Mid Beds District Council)


   County Cllr P Blaine (Bedfordshire County Council)




    Mr G Alderson (Mid Beds District Council)

1.  APOLOGIES: for absence were received from Cllr C Osborne.
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM MEMBERS (24/05)
(a)  Prejudicial Interests
There were none.

(b)  Personal Interests
There were none.

3.  MINUTES OF MEETING OF THE FORUM HELD ON MONDAY 13TH FEBRUARY 2006 (25/05)
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Forum held on Monday 13th February 2006, which had been previously circulated were received, approved and signed as a correct record.
Cllr Blaine enquired if a response had been received from the Fire & Rescue Service regarding the Fire Cadet Scheme.  The Clerk said that the Service had replied giving an assurance that the Scheme would be continuing in its present form and indeed the project could be expanded so as to become a recognised National Youth Organisation.

4.  APPLICATIONS FOR GRANTS (26/05)
(a)  Sandy Summer Festival Committee
Sought a Grant of £1,100.00 in connection with the cost of insurance and First Aid provision at the forthcoming Summer Festival.

RESOLVED:  That a Grant of £1,100.00 be made to Sandy Summer Festival Committee in respect of the above.
(b)  Sandy Library – Children’s Summer Holiday Activities

Sought a Grant of £200.00 towards the cost of providing reading activities for children during the summer holidays.
RESOLVED:  That a Grant of £200.00 be made to Sandy Library in respect of the above.

5.  FUTURE OF SANDY COMMUNITY LIAISON FORUM (27/05)
The Clerk’s Report which had been previously circulated was received and considered.  The Clerk answered questions from Members regarding the report and the Terms of Reference that had been agreed by the County and District Councils.

County Cllr Blaine confirmed that County Council funding of the Forum would continue for at least a further year.

Mr Alderson confirmed that District Council funding had ceased but that officer support would continue to be given.

The Clerk said that the Town Council’s current input was his time, word processing, photocopying, postages, telephone calls etc.  No actual finance was being provided.

There followed an extensive debate as to the merits of the Forum under the revised Terms of Reference and if there was duplication between the Town Council and the Forum.  Members of the Forum felt that the body could have a very important strategic role but that sadly over the past couple of years that had not been defined very clearly.
There was further discussion as to whether items of a strategic nature also equally affected the other 13 members of the Town Council and therefore that they should be involved in any such debate.

5.  FUTURE OF SANDY COMMUNITY LIAISON FORUM (27/05) (CONTD)

Members of the Forum were of the opinion that this was possible with the Town Council advising Forum of its views.  However with the Forum only representing Sandy and none of the surrounding communities, it was acknowledged that this might be seen as duplication.

The District Council had been well represented at most of the Forum Meetings by Mr Alderson who was thanked for his support, sadly however the County had now taken the view that specific professional officers would only attend when invited in connection with particular items.

It was also acknowledged that generally it was possible to get professional officers of the County or the District to attend Town Council meetings when specific issues were being considered.

There was further debate regarding the role of the Forum against that of the Town Council in strategic matters and consultations.

The Clerk pointed out that unfortunately the District and County Councils were both still working to consultation time scales that in many cases could not be met by Fora for example 14 or 21 days.

RESOLVED:  (a)  That the Members of the Sandy Community Liaison Forum recommend to Sandy Town Council that the Forum should continue despite the withdrawal of the District Council funding.


(b)  That the Town Council support of the Forum through the provision of administrative and support services should continue.


(c)  That Mid Bedfordshire District Council should be invited to continue its membership of the Forum.

6.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING (28/05)


It was agreed that subject to Sandy Town Council agreeing to continue its support of the Forum, the next Meeting should be held on Monday 24th July 2006 at 7.30pm when the main topic of debate should be the provision of Healthcare Services in the Town and officers of the PHCT should be invited.

It was also agreed that a small informal group consisting of Cllrs Blaine, Aldis and Osborne should look into the various strategic issues that they felt the Forum could usefully address, hopefully they could meet before the proposed July meeting of the Forum.
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